Non-Tenure Track Faculty  Committee 
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Committee members: Suzanne Cook (LAS/Languages and Cultures), Justin Jory (LAS/English), Ceil Malek (LAS/English), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore (Bethel), Mary Bethe Neely (LAS/Chemistry), Sheri Trumpfheller (Business/Accounting)

The Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee did not meet in November, however committee members worked on issues affecting the non-tenure track faculty. 
1. Promotion amounts for senior instructor:  Committee member Sheri Trumpfheller worked with Professor Tom Zwirlein and the Personnel and Benefits (P&B) Committee to determine the best way forward on the approved FA motions to standardize promotion amounts for senior instructors across the colleges and departments.  P&B wants to ensure that all colleges have promotion criteria in place, and asked what the financial impact of standardizing promotion amounts is likely to be.  As a result, Sheri Trumpfheller has forwarded data gathered from Institutional Research to show the worst-case impact of standardizing senior instructor promotion amounts to $3000 across all colleges over the next 5 years (instead of current amounts ranging from $700 to $3000 depending on the college and department).  She also passed on information provided last year by Associate Deans on promotion policies in each college.  The two colleges without a promotion policy for instructors are currently working on establishing guidelines.  

We are grateful to the P&B Committee for their active involvement in this issue.
2. System-wide dialogue:  Committee chair Suzanne Cook met with Suzanne Hudson from CU-Boulder and Allison Bashe from CU-Denver on Nov 14 to discuss the status of NTTF at each campus and share ideas on ways to cooperate system-wide. 

Some of the shared issues of concern are workload determination and the inclusion of service in instructor contracts, lecturer vs. instructor status, lecturer evaluations, the impact of budget cuts on NTTF, and the general lack of documented and consistent policy regarding NTT faculty (at the system, campus and college levels).  We agreed on the benefit of having a system-level committee for non-tenure track faculty under the auspices of Faculty Council.  
CU-Denver Initiatives: Allison Bashe leads UCDALI, the UCD Association of Lecturers and Instructors.  She is working on the integration of the clinical teaching track in all colleges as an additional alternative to the instructor/senior instructor track.  The clinical teaching track offers comparable ranks to tenure-track faculty (i.e. Assistant, Associate, and Full Professor) except that C/T is added after the rank.  Responsibilities include teaching, service, and scholarly activities.

CU-Boulder Initiatives: At CU-Boulder, instructors can be offered multi-year contracts. A typical contract is for 3 years, with a review at the end of that term before re-appointment.  Suzanne Hudson now participates in Faculty Assembly meetings as an at-large member. She is working to create a standing committee (like UCCS) or a separate governance organization like UCDALI.  One impact of the current budget restrictions is the loss of course releases for various additional responsibilities.  This is true across ranks.
